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Newsletter Issue 106                                                Spring 2017 

Please patronize our 2017 
Annual Sponsors: 

COMING  SOON : A NEW COMMUNITY  PRESERVE 
By Skye Wood,  
Development & Outreach Director 

B oothbay Region Land Trust 

(BRLT) has the option to pur-

chase and preserve the last remaining  

undeveloped saltwater farm in 

Boothbay Harbor. After two years of 

careful planning by the Board, and 

input from BRLT membership and 

community members,  a property that 

will meet our organizational goals and 

community needs has finally been se-

lected. This magnificent property will 

serve as the hub to the network of 

BRLT preserves throughout the re-

gion. 

     The saltwater farm, which sits on 

Hodgdon Cove, is currently owned by 

Patrick and Christina Jackson of Yar-

mouth, Maine and has been in the 

Jackson family for over 60 years. Alt-

hough the land has not recently been 

farmed by the Jacksonõs, historical 

evidence indicates that it was used as 

farmland as early as 1666, and still 

retains many of its heirloom apple 

trees and open fields. A wonderful old 

farmhouse that dates back to the late 

1700s still stands on the property. The 

many additions and renovations that 

have taken place over the years en-

hance the warmth and unique charac-

ter of the structure.  

                              (Continued on page 8) 

32-acre saltwater farm on Hodgdon Cove in Boothbay Harbor with a  
farmhouse, seasonal cottage and large garage 

Arial view of the property 

http://www.sprucepointinn.com/


 

 

Boothbay Region Land Trust Page 2 

Boothbay Region Land Trust 
PO Box 183, 137 Townsend Avenue, Boothbay Harbor, ME 04538 

Tel. (207) 633-4818 Å Email: brlt@bbrlt.org Å Website: bbrlt.org 
 

Boothbay Region Land Trust is a non-profit 501(c) (3) organization 

 

 
Board of Directors 

 

Jack Fulmer 
President  

 

Hal Moorefield 
Vice President 

 

Linda Burley 
Secretary 

 

David Whitt 
Treasurer 

 

Danielle Betts 
Catherine Conn 

Jean Hawley 
Maria Jenness 

Sue Mello 
Hamilton Meserve 

Ronald Ross 
Lauren Stockwell 

Jonathan B. Tindal 
John Welsh 

 
 

Board of Advisors 
 

Louise Bowditch 
Nanette Davison 

Carl R. Griffin, III 
Michael F. Harrison 

Dawn E. Kidd 
Charles E. Koch 

Mary Miller 
Chip Newell 

Bruce B. Tindal   
Jeff Wells   

 
 

Staff 
 

Nicholas J. Ullo 
Executive Director 

 
Violet S. Wood 
Development &  

Outreach Director 
 

Tracey Hall 
Environmental  

Educator 
 

Michael Warren 
Lands Manager 

 
 

Nancy Hall 
 Newsletter Editor 

A s a child, I never would have thought I 

would be the Executive Director of a 

land conservation non-profit. But as time 

passed and I gained more experience, I even-

tually found myself where I am today. As we 

gain experience, we realize our personal 

strengths, and we refine the way we interact 

with others; the goal of which is to make a 

meaningful contribution to society. I think the 

same can be said for organizations like 

Boothbay Region Land Trust 

     BRLT has certainly come a long way in the 

last 36 years. We have matured to an organiza-

tion with a professional staff, identified our 

strengths and have enhanced the way we work 

in Boothbay, Boothbay Harbor, Edgecomb 

and Southport. Along with 

our environmental educa-

tion programs and public  

access responsibilities, we 

have refined our land con-

servation effort.  

     A recent focus of this work is the conser-

vation of undeveloped land within the public 

water supply watershed. Working with the 

Boothbay Region Water District (BRWD), 

BRLT holds a conservation easement on a 70-

acre parcel adjacent to Adams Pond. The con-

servation easement will forever protect that 

parcel from being developed and will in turn 

protect the water quality of Adams Pond.                             

            (Continued on page 3) 

PRESIDENT  JACK FULMER  WRITES... 

B oothbay Region 

Land Trust was 

founded 36 years ago with 

the Statement of Purpose: 

òTo engage in and other-

wise promote for the ben-

efit and enjoyment of the 

general public the preservation of the natural 

resources of the Boothbay Region.ó This state-

ment by our founders implies three goals: to 

protect a place, to protect peoples' relationship 

with that place, and to invite new people to 

share that place. Over the last 20 years, build-

ing these relationships has been changing the 

character of our land trust, gradually progress-

ing to an organization that continually consid-

ers how to connect people to the land.  

     This evolution of purpose is commonly 

known as òcommunity conservation.ó While 

there is no common definition or uniformity 

of practice to community conservation, it is 

seen in a hundred different ways throughout 

Maine and is something much more communi-

ty oriented. BRLT is dedicated to working to-

gether to create a community that is healthy, 

resilient, and does not displace people, uses, or 

nature. We conserve wild lands but we also 

conserve working waterfront and agriculture. 

We negotiate public access on all of our 

owned lands so people can hike, hunt and fish. 

You will not find òNo Trespassingó signs 

posted on our managed properties. 

     BRLT strives to be relevant to our commu-

nity, land being our common connection. 

Community conservation shifts the question 

from ôhow much land can we conserveõ, to 

ôwhat is our community and how do we relate 

to each otherõ? In our strategic planning, using 

25 years as our horizon, we ask ourselves what 

                              (Continued on page 3) 

FROM THE  EXECUTIVE  DIRECTOR  

mailto:brlt@bbrlt.org
http://www.bbrlt.org
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Executive Director 

(Continued from page 2)   

     Paul Thomas Hunt, Portland Wa-

ter District Environmental Manager, 

spoke at  BRLTõs Annual Meeting 

this year. His presentation was very 

entertaining and informative for 

those in attendance, but I think the 

description of his presentation Trees, 

Not Treatment sums up this recent 

project perfectly: 

      òTrees are tall and strong and 

long-lasting. This is symbolic of the 

way trees extend to and tie together 

so many of the natural resources we 

all value and need to live. By con-

serving trees we provide habitat for 

animals, outdoor recreation opportu-

nities, natural beauty, clean air, and, 

of course, clean water for fish and 

for people.ó  

     The Boothbay region certainly has 

a strong sense of place ð a strong 

character and identity that is deeply 

felt by local residents and visitors. It 

is the reason we all live in or visit the 

region. Like everything in life, we 

have no way of knowing what the 

future holds. But, by taking proactive 

steps now, we can assure the keeping 

of that sense of place. 

FOREST SCHOOL  IS IN  SESSION  

 

 

By Tracey Hall, 

Environmental Educator 

 

E ach Friday, I join the Pre-K and 

Kindergarten class at the South-

port Central School just as they are 

helping one another into their special 

red suits and heading out the door to 

the woods behind the school. Dressed 

for any weather, the students ramble 

over roots and through mud, some-

times pausing to investigate for life 

under a rotting log or to smell a win-

tergreen leaf. It is called Forest Friday- 

a large block of time where nothing is 

scheduled except for being outside. 

Once in the woods, we follow the 

interests and discoveries of the stu-

dents.  

     On a recent Forest Friday, the stu-

dents had just received a handout in 

class on squirrels, which was fresh in 

their mind when we entered the 

woods. This led to discoveries of the 

middens where squirrels were eating, 

which later became part of their play 

in the outdoor kitchen. Old pots and 

pans where filled with water and 

sprinkled with the spruce cone scales 

that the squirrels left 

behind, to become 

midden soup. Some 

studentõs role-played a 

squirrel family while 

others counted and 

sorted spruce cones. 

During all of this, we 

noticed the chatter of 

squirrels around us 

and caught glimpses 

of them dashing 

about.  

     Itõs all of these natural 

connections that make a Friday in the 

forest so successful. The woods are a 

natural classroom that allow children 

to develop motor skills while learning 

about the world around them. I am 

hopeful, that with the proven success 

of this new partnership between 

Southport Central School and 

Boothbay Region Land Trust, we will 

be able to expand the program to in-

clude other schools in the region. 

President Writes 

(Continued from page 2)  

do we want to become as an organi-

zation and how do we plan to get  

there?   

     We strive to be meaningful in   

peopleõs lives every day, not just dur-

ing our Annual Meeting or special 

events. This process requires much 

time, patience and building of mutual 

trust. We are committed to fostering 

this through our work  to ensure en-

during success of the organization.  
Southport students exploring the 

woods 

Making ômidden soupõ in the outdoor kitchen 


